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RECREATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES 
Regular Meeting  

May 16, 2023 
 

 
The Recreation Advisory Committee held a regular (virtual) meeting on May 16, 2023 at 7:06pm  
 
Members Present: Patty DeClesis, Cyndy Devesly, Josephine Fracasso and Colleen McLean 
 
MINUTES: Approval of Minutes of March 29, 2023. Motion to accept minutes by Patty and seconded by Cyndy.  
 
ACTIVITY UPDATE:   
Egg Hunt – The Egg Hunt went well, there were a lot of attendees. For next year we need to get back to the 
scavenger hunt so there is more to do than just pick up eggs. It was suggested that we try to find scouts to help 
run the event and have a handout with written directions to help people understand the process better. Too 
many kids just grabbing as many as they can instead of the letters to spell spring. We also need a megaphone 
for all of our events.  
Yard Sale -There were 11 homes on the yard sale map this spring. We will need to change how set it up in house 
since Kim’s conference will always be that week each year.  
 
NEW BUSINESS:  
Summer Kick Off BBQ – Tents, tables, chairs and bounce house are scheduled. Colleen will call Chef’s to make sure they 
are ready to serve at 5pm. Kim will order more wristbands. So far, the numbers are very low.  
Miss Green – There are currently no candidates for Miss Green, but Kim expects at least a couple will come in on the 
deadline day. Tents, tables and chairs have been scheduled. We still need to order the sashes and Patty will order the 
cake. Most importantly, we need judges, preferably three. 
Green Township Day – Tents, tables, chairs and bounce houses are scheduled. Kim will send out emails to all 
vendors/information booth from last year and change the form to have the vendor list everything they will bring or be 
selling. Kim will reach out specifically to the Henna Tattoo vendor from last year as she was a big hit with the tween and 
young teen kids. We also need to find some other activities for that age group, suggestions included bracelet making, fairy 
hair and hair beading/braiding and rock painting. Annmarie Vena has proposed the scouts paint rocks with positive 
messages to leave on the trail, maybe this can be done at GTD as well. Face Painting has been secured. Chef’s and the 6th 
grade class will be back this year selling food and drinks. Patty will contact Dawn Costello about running the games tent 
again. Colleen will reach out to Cliffs about the ice cream.  

 
MATTERS FROM RECREATION COMMITTEE MEMBERS:  
 
This meeting was adjourned at 7:58pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 

 
Kim Mantz 
Recreation Secretary       Date approved: 6.20.23 


